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13th November 2020 
 
 
Dear Convener, 
 
During the recent parliamentary debate on the Economy, Energy and Fair Work Committee’s 
Energy Inquiry, I committed to following up on some of the points raised by yourself and our 
fellow members.  
 
In my closing remarks, I advised that the last three meetings of the Scottish Energy Advisory 
Board (SEAB) took place on 17 June 2019, 9 July 2019 and 16 July 2020. I apologise that 
the information available on the Scottish Government’s website did not reflect this but my 
officials have assured me that it has now been updated and all of the meeting minutes up 
until July 2019 can now be accessed. Moving forward, minutes of a SEAB meeting will be 
uploaded to the website once members have had the opportunity to approve them. This will 
be the case for the minutes of the meeting held in July 2020 which will be published after the 
board next meet in December. Please note that a meeting was also scheduled to be held in 
March this year but cancelled due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 
 
I also advised the Parliament that a review of SEAB’s membership is currently in progress 
and have asked my officials to keep the committee updated as this review progresses. I 
remain confident that, following this review, we will then have an effective advisory and 
monitoring body in place to support the Scottish Government in making the correct decisions 
when progressing our energy policies.  
 
During the debate, Andy Wightman MSP asked about progress with the public energy 
company ambition.  The Scottish Government completed the independent outline business 
case at the turn of the year.  We had expected to engage with potential local authority 
partners to consider next steps but the pandemic response placed significant pressures on 
local authorities and my officials; who were repurposed to support the COVID response.    
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We understand from our engagement with them that existing energy companies were also 
facing constraints on their ability to engage while responding to COVID and would have also 
been challenged to engage had there been a procurement exercise for the expected white 
label approach. 
 
Whilst we continue to focus resource on the pandemic response, we also continue to engage 
with potential partners, especially within COSLA and SOLACE, as well as individual local 
authorities.  However, while reflecting on underlying market changes and the needs of the 
green recovery we have been looking at how we can position the development of the public 
energy company to go further on our original ambitions around fuel poverty and climate 
change while assisting in economic development and supporting that essential, green 
recovery.  As part of this we have recently commissioned work by Energy Systems Catapult 
to consider opportunities for the public energy company in respect of Heat as a Service; 
building on our engagement with the Government of Denmark which I highlighted in the 
debate. 
 
Finally, my officials have made me aware that the Committee have also requested an update 
on the status of our delayed Annual Energy Statement. Due to be published in April 2020, 
this year’s statement was delayed as a result of the Covid-19 pandemic. You will be aware 
that the Renewable Heat Report was published on 28 October 2020 and The Scottish 
Government wanted to wait until after the publication of this report to ensure we provide as 
accurate a picture as possible within the Annual Energy Statement. I have the draft with me 
for my consideration and fully expect we will have the statement published over the coming 
weeks. I have asked my officials to keep the Committee updated on its progress. 
 
I trust this response is helpful and I look forward to continued engagement with the 
Committee on the matters raised during the debate, which are of great importance to the 
people of Scotland.  
 

 
PAUL WHEELHOUSE 
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